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Public Notice 

Antidegradation Alternatives Analysis for the City of Underwood, Iowa 

Notice Date:  October 14, 2023 

Notice is hereby given that the City of Underwood, Iowa has completed a draft 

antidegradation alternatives analysis for discharge of treated wastewater to Mosquito 

Creek.  The action being considered is construction of a LemTec Biological Treatment 

Process to replace the existing aerated lagoon facility followed by ultraviolet 

disinfection.  Mosquito Creek is protected for Class A1 primary contact recreational, 

Class B(WW-1) warm water beneficial, Class C raw water source for potable water, and 

Class HH waters with fish harvested for human consumption. 

 Anyone wishing to comment on the proposed treatment alternative must do so in 

writing within 30 days of the date shown at the top of this notice.  Comments may be 

submitted to Jeff Godwin by hand delivery, mail or email:  Jeff Godwin, Snyder & 

Associates, Inc., 1800 West 22nd Street Suite 200, Atlantic, IA 50022,  

jgodwin@snyder-associates.com.  

Copies of this notice, the draft antidegradation alternatives analysis and supporting 

information are on file and available for public inspection from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM 

Monday through Friday at the above address.  Copies of this information may be 

requested by contacting Jeff Godwin at 712-243-6505 or the above email address.  The 

City will submit a summary of comments received and the City’s responses to the Iowa 

Department of Natural Resources with the final alternatives analysis subject to IDNR 

review and approval. 
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